GROVE CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2012
6:00 PM



The Grove City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, November 20, 2012 at 6:00 PM with Mayor Marty Follis presiding. Members present were Ed Trumbull and Berwin Kock. Member(s) Marty Dyer and Ileta Bray were absent. Also present was Acting City Manager,  Debbie Bottoroff; Attorney, Brandon Watkins; City Treasurer, Lisa Allred; Public Works Director, Jack Bower and City Clerk, Bonnie Buzzard. 

Trumbull made the motion to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. Seconded by Follis. AYE: Trumbull, Kock and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Kock made the motion to approve the purchase order register. Seconded by Trumbull. AYE: Trumbull, Kock and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Follis opened the floor for discussion with respect to renewal of Letter of Intent for development of resort hotel and conference center in the City of Grove between LodgeWell Group, LLC and the City of Grove. Bottoroff reported that the Grove Economic Development Authority previously met and approved this Letter of Intent upon recommendation to the Mayor and City Council to include the following amendments:

Section: Agreement
· Paragraph 2. Term …unless earlier terminated pursuant to Section 6 below, until November 30, 2013 May 31 ….

· Paragraph 11. Governing Law …hereunder shall be governed, construed, and interpreted in accordance with the laws of the State of Missouri Oklahoma  …

The Council and Staff entertained questions, comments and concerns from the following individuals:

· Beverly Helms
· Pete Norwood
· Sheila Stogsdill
· Dave Helms, and
· Judith Read

Follis made the motion to approve the Letter of Intent for development of resort hotel and conference center in the City of Grove between LodgeWell Group, LLC and the City of Grove as presented and discussed to include the amendments as discussed. Seconded by Kock. AYE: Trumbull, Kock and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried. 
Follis opened the floor for discussion with respect to the bids received for the construction of Wolf Creek Park Expansion – Building Improvements. Project Engineer, Tim McCrary addressed the Council to report that bids were opened on this project on November 16th, and that the following two (2) bids were received:

· Bru-Con, LLC 		$365,900.00
· Hoey Construction	$517,795.00

McCrary reported that the apparent low bidder on this project is Bru-Con, LLC for $365,900.00, and has been determined that their bid is responsive and contains all required documentation. Therefore; we recommend that contract be awarded to Bru-Con, LLC as presented. Kock made the motion to award the bid for the construction of Wolf Creek Park Expansion – Building Improvements upon recommendation from Project Engineer Tim McCrary to Bru-Con LLC for the said amount of $365,900. Seconded by Trumbull. AYE: Trumbull, Kock and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Follis opened the floor for discussion with respect to the bids received for the construction of Wolf Creek Park Expansion – Dock Improvements. Project Engineer, Tim McCrary addressed the Council to report that due to feed back from proposed bidders on an alternate anchorage system the bid date has been extended to November 26, 2012 @ 2:00 PM. The Council, Staff and Engineer, Tim McCrary entertained questions, comments and concerns from the following individuals:

· Dave Helms
· Pete Norwood, and 
· Beverly Helms

No action was taken from the Council.

Trumbull made the motion to approve a Resolution amending the Fiscal Year 2012-2013 budget, Seconded by Kock. AYE: Trumbull, Kock and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

ACTING CITY MANAGERS REPORT:

Bottoroff reported that in regards to the ‘Today in America’ television segment. The proposed changes have been sent to production, and that is should be ready to air in approximately 6-8 weeks.

WARD REPORT:

Trumbull reported that he has been questioned about the proper procedure in filing a complaint to the Grove Police Department prior to officer issuance of citation regarding to the City Noise Ordinance. Bottoroff noted that it is a City Ordinance therefore the Officer should take a formal report and offer all forms of action to the victim.

Trumbull, Follis and Kock expressed a Happy Thanksgiving to all, and a job well done to the Staff.

Kock reported that he noted the advertisement signs along the tennis courts out at the Sports & Recreation complex appear to be placed backwards. Bottoroff indicated that the signs were allowed to be placed along the fence area for fundraising just like the baseball field has done in the past. Bottoroff noted that she would have the Buildings and Grounds crew go out, and reassign the signs correctly. 
 
At 6:55 PM Kock made the motion to adjourn. Seconded by Trumbull. AYE: Trumbull, Kock and Follis. NAY: None. Motion carried. 
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